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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20410-8000


OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY


FOR HOUSING-FEDERAL HOUSING COMMISSIONER


July 27, 2002

Mortgagee Letter 2002-16

TO:  ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

SUBJECT:  Credit Watch Termination Initiative Threshold

Previously, HUD issued a Mortgagee Letter announcing the threshold for each review period of the Credit Watch Termination assessments.  Rather than quarterly announcements, this Mortgagee Letter will serve as notice that the threshold will remain constant at 300% of the field office default and claim rate.  Notices will only be issued when the threshold is changed and will be issued at least 60 days in advance of the effective date of the change.  

HUD will consider terminating the Agreement for any mortgagee whose default and claim rate exceeds both the national rate and 300% of the field office rate.  The procedures for terminating Origination Approval Agreements are spelled out in Mortgagee Letter 99-15.  


Mortgagee Letter 01-23 advised that effective November 1, 2001, HUD/FHA eliminated the placing of mortgagees on Credit Watch status.  Mortgagees may evaluate their own performance by accessing the Neighborhood Watch Early Warning System via the FHA Connection at https://entp.hud.gov/clas/index.html. 

If you have any questions about this process, please contact the Quality Assurance Division at 202-708-2830.

Sincerely,

John C. Weicher

Assistant Secretary for Housing-

   Federal Housing Commissioner
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